"Exhibit 2


https://dockets.justia.com/docket/california/caedce/2:2018cv00490/331791/
https://docs.justia.com/cases/federal/district-courts/california/caedce/2:2018cv00490/331791/59/5.html
https://dockets.justia.com/

XAVIER BECERRA ' State of California
Attorney General DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

1515 CLAY STREET, 20TH FLOOR
P.O. BOX 70550
OAKLAND, CA 94612-0550

Public: (510) 879-1300

Telephone: (510) 879-0270

Facsimile: (510) 622-2270

E-Mail: Shubhra.Shivpuri@doj.ca.gov

November 16, 2017

Sandra Hutchens
Orange County Sheriff
550 N. Flower Street
Santa Ana, CA 92703

RE: Immigration Detention Facilities Review
Dear Sheriff Hutchens,

We write to schedule an initial visit and tour of the areas of James A. Musick Facility
where immigration detainees are held. This visit and tour will be conducted pursuant to
Government Code Section 12532, as well as the Attorney General’s authority under the
California Constitution, article V, section 13.

Government Code section 12532 requires the Attorney General to engage in reviews of
county, local, or private locked detention facilities in which noncitizens are being housed or
detained for purposes of civil immigration proceedings in California. Section 12532, subdivision
(c) specifically prov1des that the Attorney General’s Office “shall be provided all necessary
access for the reviews and observations required pursuant to this section, including, but not
limited to, access to detainees, officials, personnel, records, and any other information.”

We have made arrangements with our review team to visit and tour the immigration
detainee areas of James A. Musick Facility on one of the following dates: Wednesday, December
13, at 10:00 a.m. or Wednesday, January 10, at 10:00 a.m. Please let us know by November 22,
2017, if the facility is unavailable on any of these dates. Thereafter, we w111 contact you to
confirm the date of our visit and to discuss details.

As part of the tour of immigration detainee areas, we request access to housing units,
administrative and disciplinary segregation units, medical units and any areas where medical
attention is provided, the law library, the dining facﬂmes and food preparation areas, laundry
facilities, the indoor and outdoor recreation areas, the commissary, the visitation and legal
visitation areas, and all areas in which detainees have access to telephones. During the tour, we
will need to informally speak with detainees and facility staff as time allows. -

Prior to our visit, we also request a copy of the Facility Handbook and other materials
distributed for detainee orientation; blank Detainee Request forms, Detainee Medical Request
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forms, Detainee Dental Request forms, and Detainee Grievance Forms; a current menu for
detainees and inmates; a current schedule of programs, events, and activities for detainees and
inmates; instructions on how to place calls to legal providers, consulates, immigration and
federal courts; and instructions on how to request a confidential telephone call. In addition, we
request that a telephone PIN number and law library computer password be made available
during the visit.

Please feel free to contact Deputy Attorney General Shubhra Shivpuri at (510) 879-0270 .
or shubhra.shivpuri@doj.ca.gov should you have any questions. Thank you very much for your
anticipated cooperation in this matter. We look forward to your prompt response.

Sincerely,

SHUBHRA SHIVPURI

MARISOL LEON
Deputy Attorneys General

For XAVIER BECERRA
Attorney General

CC: Norma Ruiz °
Orange County Counsel
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Sandra Hutchens
Orange County Sheriff
550 N. Flower Street
Santa Ana, CA 92703

RE: Immigration Detention Facilities Review
Dear Sheriff Hutchens:

- We write to sehedule an initial visit and tour of the areas of Theo Lacy Facility where
immigration detainees are held. This visit and tour will be conducted pursuant to- Government
Code Section 12532, as well as the Attorney General’s authority under the California
Constitution, article V, section 13.

Government Code section 12532 requires the Attorney General to engage in reviews of
county, local, or private locked detention facilities in which noncitizens are being housed or
detained for purposes of civil immigration proceedings in California. Section 12532, subdivision
(¢) specifically provides that the Attorney General’s Office “shall be provided all necessary
access for the reviews and observations required pursuant to this section, including, but not
limited to, access to detainees, officials, personnel, records, and any other information.”

We have made arrangements with our review team to visit and tour the immigration
detainee areas of Theo Lacy Facility on one of the following dates: Thursday, December 14, at
10:00 a.m. or Thursday, January 11, at 10:00 a.m. Please let us know by November 22, 2017, if
the facility is unavailable on any of these-dates. Thereafter, we will contact you to confirm the
date of our visit and to discuss details.

As part of the tour of immigration detainee areas, we request access o housing units,
administrative and disciplinary segregation units, medical units and any areas where medical
attention is provided, the law library, the dining facilities and food preparation aress, laundry
facilities, the indoor and outdoor recreation areas, the commissary, the visitation and legal
visitation areas, and all areas in which detainees have access to telephones. During the tour, we
will need to informally speak with detainees and facility staff as time allows,

Prior to our visit, we also request a copy of the Facility Handbook and other materials
distributed for detainee orientation; blank Detainee Request forms, Detainee Medical Request



Sandra Hutchens
November 16, 2017
Page 2

forms, Detainee Dental Request forms, and Detainee Grievance Forms; a current menu for
detainees and inmates; a current schedule of programs, events, and activities for detainees and
inmates; instructions on how to place calls to legal providers, consulates, immigration and
federal courts; and instructions on how to request a confidential telephone call. In addition, we
request that a telephone PIN number and law library computer password be made available
during the visit,

Please feel free to contact Deputy Attorney General Shubhra Shivpuri at (510) 879-0270
or shubhra.shivpuri@doj.ca.gov should you have any questions. Thank you very much for your
anticipated cooperation in this matter. We look forward to your prompt response.

~ Sincerely,

SHUBHRA SHIVPURI
MARISOL LEON. |
Deputy Attorneys General

For  XAVIER BECERRA
Attorney General

CC: Norma Ruiz
Orange County Counsel



